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A step forward in faith

January 11, 2007

San Luis Rio Colorado

By way of introduction -- the young man pictured above, on the left, is Job Jimenez the
seventeen year old son of now deceased Rev. Filiberto Jimenez. The man on the far right
is pastoral candidate Jesus Jimenez. The 85 year old man in the center is Santos Rios
Espino. he is from Fronterizo where san Mateo of San Luis Rio Colorado has a mission.
The mission was started in his house 20 years ago.

Job asks for help. Santos is sick. He has a pacemaker, needs some type of truss, has
trouble walking so he needs a cane, trouble seeing so he needs a pair of reading glasses,
and he can't hear very well so maybe he needs a hearing aid.

Job describes him as being a man of faith. Recently Job gave him a large print Bible.
Santos said, "My last days of my life T want to pass reading this wonderful book." Job
asks for your prayers and whatever else we can do to help Santos. Job said the truss
would cost $55. He needs a pair of reading glasses and a cane. I don't know anything
about hearing aids but maybe someone out there does. Is it possible for someone fo use a
second hand hearing aid?



Ordination
February 11, 2007

this week I received some long awaited good news. Pastor Isaac Guadalupe Garcia Castillo
will be ordained By the Rev. Alvaro Lépez on February 11 in Matamoros at the 11 o'clock
worship service. The Lutheran Synod of Mexico is holding their annual assembly in
Matamoros on February 9-11. Rev. Lépez said that he looks forward to greeting all those
who would attend this ordination. He even invited me to participate in the ordination. I'm
sure if there are other pastors who would like to participate with the laying on of hands
and giving a blessing you would be welcomed. I simply sent an e-mail to Rev. Alvaro Lépez
at buenpastor_df@hotmail.com and asked to participate.

For those of you who don't know these people pictured above they are from left to right:
Isaac Garcia, their daughter and son, Sarahi and Naftali, and his wife Yolanda.

Pastor Isaac asked me to invite all the people and the pastors that have helped them over
the years. He said that your presence would be a great blessing to them. I'm not entirely
sure who has all helped Isaac and Yolanda and their ministries so I extend their invitation
to you and would ask you to pass it along o anyone we may have missed.

We purchased four stoles for Isaac. Here is what they look like.

According to Rev. Samuel Perez, Isaac will wear a white alb and a stole that is appropriate
for the season of the church year.




We still need a 1992-1997 minivan or suburban for Rev. Samuel Perez. We have set aside
$5000 for this project. We just have not been able to locate a good vehicle.
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Keep these people in your prayers.
Check out our website and then pray for these men and women and their ministries.
Please, send any contributions o help in these ministries to:
KIMA
109 Noel
Waxahachie, TX 75165

You may earmark them for one of the projects mentioned above or we will use them to help
in the overall ministry of KIMA.

You may contact us at:
Phone:  972-935-8017
e-mairl:  nfinke_kima@sbcglobal.net

Website: www.kimamission.org



